
	

 
17th April 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
 
I hope this letter finds you and your family well.   
 
We, at Brompton Academy, are certainly missing the normality of regular face-to-face 
interactions with our students, their families, and our colleagues.  I do hope you have 
adjusted to this unprecedented situation as best you can and are seeking support, including 
from the Academy, if needed.  
 
Term 5 starts on Monday 20th April and we will continue with our onsite educational provision 
for our vulnerable students, students with Education Health Care Plans, Looked after 
Children, and children of Key Workers.  We are anticipating the attendance of the same 
students as before the Easter break, but we ask that you communicate with the Academy 
should circumstances have changed for you or your family.   
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank our parents and carers for their on-going 
messages of support and feedback.  We appreciate all communications for how we can 
continue to improve, particularly regarding the new style of digital learning and please feel 
assured that we are improving with your help and feedback. Likewise, we have been so 
grateful for the positive feedback received regarding teacher communication, support for our 
vulnerable students, and the food voucher scheme. The messages of support and gratitude 
have been really uplifting and please know we share these communications with all our staff 
and your appreciation is gratefully received.  
 
The consultation from Ofqual is currently underway; ‘Exceptional arrangements for exam 
grading and assessment in 2020’, and is due to end on the 29th April, so once we have final 
confirmation on the way forward we will be in contact with Year 10, (due to take English 
Literature), Year 11 and Year 13 students and families.  
  
Year 11 students who are planning to continue their studies in the UKAT Sixth Form will be 
receiving information next week about transition work from Ms Perkin. 
 
My best wishes to you and your family.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Jen Robertson  
Principal 


